	Academic Senate

September 13, 2011

Present:  

Baker, Bettencourt, Bice, Bolton, Broadwater, Buhler-Scott, Burroughs, Colnic, De Vries, Drake, Espinoza, Filling, Foreman, Garcia, Gerson, Gomula, Gonzales, Grobner, Hauselt, Held, Keswick, Khodabandeh, Lindsay, Manrique, Marcell, Marshall, M. Mayer, McCulley, McGhee, Mulder, Nagel, O’Brien, Peterson, Petratos, Petrosky, Regalado, Silverman, Stone, Strahm, Strong, Tan, Vang, and Werling. 

Proxies:  

Guests: President Shirvani, John Sarraille, Shauna Keeler, Lauren Byerly, Robert Marino, Annie Hor, Kevin Nemeth, Halyna Kornuta, Jim Tuedio, Kathy Norman, Linda Nowak, Glenn Pillsbury, Betsy Eudey, Wendy Smith and Brian Duggan.

Isabel Silveira Pierce, Recording Secretary


	Second Reading:  14/AS/11/SEC Resolution on President Searches (Sense of Senate).  Approved.

First Reading: 15/AS/11/SEC Resolution Reaffirming the University Educational Policies Committee’s Responsibility for Curriculum and Programs. Moves to second reading at next meeting. 

First Reading: 16/AS/11/SEC Resolution Concerning Recruitment of Deans (Sense of Senate).  Moves to second reading at next meeting.

Next Academic Senate Meeting:

September 27, 2011

2:00-4:00 pm., JSRFDC Reference Room

Minutes submitted by:

Chris De Vries, Clerk


1.
Call to order

2:04pm

2.
Approval of Agenda

Approved.
3.
Approval of Academic Senate Minutes of May 10, 2011 (distributed electronically) 

Provost Strong said that we included a statement on shared governance Resolution 21-AS-01-SEC-Position on Shared Governance that has not been formally recognized by the administration.  Also, Trustee Lou Monville will be here on September 27th.  Provost Strong also pointed out that the WASC report does not say that there are “conflicts and tensions threatening our academic integrity” and quoted the WASC report. Clerk De Vries will check to see if Mark Thompson really characterized the report in that way during his comments. ASI President Khodabandeh asked that his comments be revised as he did not say that the Senate could not use clickers.  His comments on clickers only pertained to the ASI.  The minutes were approved with these revisions.  

4.
Introductions

Deans Marino, Moore, Norman, Nowak, and Tuedio were present.  Other guests were President Shirvani, Lauren Byerly, Shauna Keeler, Annie Hor, AVP Halyna Kornuta, Kevin Nemeth, Betsy Eudey, John Sarraille, Glenn Pillsbury, Wendy Smith, and Brian Duggan.  

5.
Announcements

Dean Norman congratulated Dr. Christy Gonzales for successfully defending her dissertation and completing her program. Applause.

Speaker Stone said that the TRPC met and discussed the WASC special visit report. All governance committees should include this on their agendas and prepare feedback.

Marcell announced that the 2011 RSCA Week is October 3–6 in the FDC. He distributed a handout to remind everyone. Please encourage your colleagues to participate. 
Duggan announced that on Wednesday, October 5th, the 8th annual CSU Stanislaus Technology Fair will be held from 10 am to 2 pm in the lobby of the MSR Administration Building. Brought to you by the Office of Information Technology, this event will give the University Community a chance to see innovative technologies for academic efforts in the classroom, the office, and home. The Technology Fair is free and open to students, faculty and staff.  A raffle with donated prizes will happen at the end of the Fair.

Colnic announced that the Conference for Sustainable Futures will be held in MSR 130 from October 13th (Thursday) with a kickoff talk on wetlands in the Central Valley, then Friday, Saturday, and Sunday there will be various events including speakers: Cousteau sons, Gloria Steinem, and local programming as well. Stay tuned for more information.

Khodabandeh said that the 2nd annual Stan Fest is on Saturday, September 24th from 10am-2pm. Fliers will be distributed.  This culminates in a faculty/staff student softball game. The event welcomes families as there will be free face painting and food.

Regalado shared that he has been selected to give the 2nd annual Selig Outstanding Professor address sponsored by the University of Wisconsin. Applause.  

AVP Kornuta announced that the second annual Assessment Spotlight will be held on October 14, from Noon to 2:00pm. Members from across the CSU Stanislaus community will share their assessment and continuous improvement stories.

Marcell noted that the faculty mentor program is recruiting new mentors. Mentor training is scheduled for September 23rd and 24th. If you have any interest, please contact Clarissa Nichols, Christy Gonzales or Taylor Marcell.

Speaker Stone announced that we will be using Clickers to vote today.  The numbers on the clickers are not in the data base so all voting is anonymous.  She reminded everyone to leave their clickers on the table with their name plate after the senate meeting.  The Senator tested the clickers to make sure they worked correctly.  
6.
Committee Reports/Questions

None.

7.
First Reading Items

a.
15/AS/11/SEC/UEPC Resolution Reaffirming the University Educational Policy Committee’s Responsibility for Curriculum and Programs

Foreman introduced the resolution as follows and Filling seconded as follows:

15/AS/11/SEC/UEPC Resolution Reaffirming the University Educational Policies Committee’s Responsibility for Curriculum and Programs.

Resolved: 
That the University Educational Policies Committee (UEPC) and the Academic Senate hereby reiterates the primacy of the UEPC and the Senate in formulating and maintaining academic programs, and be it further

Resolved: 
That the UEPC and the Academic Senate commit to finding appropriate means of coordinating between the areas of curriculum and budgets to maintain a strong academic program and build a stronger institution in the CSU Stanislaus.

Rationale:


The enabling legislation that created the California State University places primary responsibility for curriculum and academic programs with the faculty of each campus.

The constitution of the General Faculty of the California State University, Stanislaus places primary responsibility for curriculum and academic programs with the University Educational Policies Committee, giving that committee the responsibility to “Formulate, review, and recommend to the Academic Senate undergraduate curricular policy.” 

During the 2010-11 academic year, the co-chairs of the University Budget Advisory Committee (UBAC) suggested on several occasions that the UBAC should take up questions of academic programs and curriculum in an effort to manage costs.

The Western Association of Schools and Colleges accreditation process suggests that there should be a systematic process for the integration of Academic Program Reviews (APR) into planning and budgeting processes.

WF:rle UEPC approved 9/8/11

Foreman said that we learned that there had been some confusion with UBAC and it has been suggested that because we live in difficult times that budgetary questions should drive academic program decisions. Although WASC guidelines and common sense suggest that budget is a factor, primary responsibility for curriculum and programs lies with the faculty.

Filling agrees with Foreman, and as a member of UBAC he felt the discussion in UBAC was inappropriate.

Nagel commented on a grammatical question on the 2nd resolved. “commit to finding appropriate means of coordinating between the areas of curriculum and budgets” seems vague.

Foreman said that initially we used “factions” but found it too contentious. We think faculty should be primarily responsible for starting discussions on programs, rather than those whose primary responsibility is the budget of CSU Stanislaus.

Nagel said that ending the resolution, “in the CSU Stanislaus” is ungrammatical.

Marcell asked if a curricular decision starts at UEPC can UBAC still block them if there are not any funds available. 

Foreman outlined the process for program changes. Individual courses do not come to UEPC, but program changes do.  He gave the recent approved changes to Ag Studies as an example.  Those changes went to the department curriculum committee, then to the college curriculum committee, then to the dean then to the UEPC and finally to the AVPAA.   UEPC has to consider budgets regarding the hiring of faculty or determine if the present faculty can cover teaching in any added or changed program. UEPC does not have an integrated process for examining budgets after the programs are initiated.

Marcell asked if UEPC considered the budget.

Foreman said that we have to consider some aspects, for example library expenses, and can the current faculty cover the courses, etc.  UEPC does not have an integrated budget/program approval process.

Lindsay noted that the UBAC is not a part of program approval. Academic Affairs is but not UBAC.

Sarraille noted that he’s been FBAC chair twice and also a member of UBAC.  One should not confuse FBAC with UBAC.  UBAC has never had anything to do with the approval process for academic programs.

Khodabandeh sits on UBAC and doesn’t remember the conversation on program elimination. He just remembers us thinking about the possibility of evaluating the elimination of programs. 

Filling said that Khodabandeh might want to review the videos of the last two or three meetings. There were repeated comments that it seemed to be appropriate for UBAC to consider which programs should be eliminated.

Provost Strong said that he doesn’t recall UBAC discussing individual programs. UBAC never had any conversations about which programs lived or died. We discussed program prioritization at a conceptual level. Strong said the conversation centered on whether it would be useful for UBAC to recommend to the President that a program prioritization process be instituted by Academic Affairs. Strong told UBAC that Academic Affairs plans to engage in such a process regardless of whether or not UBAC makes such a recommendation. However, such a recommendation from UBAC would communicate the importance of such a process from a budgetary perspective. He noted that we needed to consider a process to evaluate programs and a process to look at programs using a variety of criteria to see if they fit the University.  Considering the budget difficulties we are in, it would be appropriate to consider a process to prioritize programs and to potentially eliminate them. When you consider that programs are the overwhelming costs of the institution; it is appropriate to consider those programs as other universities have done. It is not easy to do, but it is important to do.  From both an immediate budget crisis perspective and a long term strategy perspective, he thinks we need to address this question.

Filling said that the issue for us is that the choice of which programs we offer belongs to the faculty. Certainly economics can enter into it, but those choices need to remain with the faculty. For example, hospitals major cost is healthcare, should they cut the healthcare?  Education is our business and it should be the last thing we consider cutting.

Foreman said that if we have to contemplate elimination, the major consideration should be the shape and look of our programs. Continuing with the hospital analogy, it may be that you want to discontinue heart surgery, but not all surgery just because surgery is expensive.

M. Mayer noted that once we eliminate a program it’s almost impossible to bring a program back, so that is something we need to think about.

McGhee’s memory is that over the previous years of UBAC there has been discussion of UBAC initiating program changes. So it’s not just this year’s discussion, as it has been discussed over the last three years.  It’s an ongoing attempt to move from an advisory position to a standing committee position.

Khodabandeh said that his primary concern is how this will affect students.  That has not been mentioned in any conversation on either side. The students are by in large the most affected.

Foreman noted that when UEPC discusses programs it is driven by the shape of our institution.  We consider our student body and how they interact with that program as well as how integral the program is to our institution.

Tan said that she was on UBAC as the FBAC chair, and over the summer there were discussions about programs. In that committee she felt very uncomfortable because faculty were in the minority on the committee.  She felt that it was not the right place to discuss programs. She thinks it should be brought to this body, and she is totally in support of this resolution. At the same time, she wonders if you want to increase FBAC's role on budget issues affecting programs.

Marcell asked if this resolution is a sense of the senate or is it a policy. Speaker Stone said that this is a policy resolution that will be sent to President Shirvani for approval. Marcell asked what is the outcome that we desire from the administration.
Foreman said that we would like the administration to reaffirm the primacy of UEPC in making program decisions.

Nagel said that in his reading this resolution reads as though it is a sense of the senate resolution. We might want to change the first resolved to reflect that the resolution asks the whole University to affirm this.

Petratos offered an alternative solution for the CSU student leadership to take the initiative to share their education cost with the state of California and utilize federal aid for their half part of the cost.  This is much more preferable to the UK where the students carry almost the entire burden of their University education.  Such a state-wide solution would be very helpful for our campus. 

The following are the suggested changes to the resolution which will be reviewed by UEPC at their September 22nd meeting.   

15/AS/11/SEC/UEPC Resolution Reaffirming the University Educational Policies Committee’s Responsibility for Curriculum and Programs.

Resolved: 
That the University Educational Policies Committee (UEPC) and the Academic Senate hereby reiterates the primacy of the UEPC and the Senate in formulating and maintaining academic programs, and be it further

Resolved: 
That the UEPC and the Academic Senate with input from FBAC commit to finding appropriate means of coordinating between the areas of curriculum and budgets, recognizing the Faculty Budget Advisory Committee (FBAC) as essential to that coordination the Faculty Budget Advisory Committee (FBAC) as essential to that coordination to maintain a strong academic program and build a stronger institution in the CSU Stanislaus.

Rationale:


The enabling legislation that created the California State University places primary responsibility for curriculum and academic programs with the faculty of each campus.

The constitution of the General Faculty of the California State University, Stanislaus places primary responsibility for curriculum and academic programs with the University Educational Policies Committee, giving that committee the responsibility to “Formulate, review, and recommend to the Academic Senate undergraduate curricular policy.” 

During the 2010-11 academic year, the co-chairs of the University Budget Advisory Committee (UBAC) suggested on several occasions that the UBAC should take up questions of academic programs and curriculum in an effort to manage costs.

The Western Association of Schools and Colleges accreditation process suggests that there should be a systematic process for the integration of Academic Program Reviews (APR) into planning and budgeting processes.

Revised 9/13/11 by the Academic Senate

WF:rle UEPC approved 9/8/11

b.
16/AS/11/SEC Resolution Recruitment of Permanent Deans (Will be sent separately by S. Filling) Filling: Introduced the resolution seconded by De Vries as follows:

16/AS/11/SEC   Resolution Concerning Recruitment of College Deans

Resolved:
That the Academic Senate, CSU Stanislaus urge the President and Provost to halt recruitment of permanent academic deans until such time as the ad hoc Academic Reorganization Committee has completed its work and any reorganization of the colleges has been implemented, and be it further

Resolved:
That this resolution be distributed to President Shirvani, Provost Strong and the ad hoc Academic Reorganization Committee.

Rationale:
The University Budget Advisory Committee has heard repeated suggestions that the University consider reorganization of the colleges in pursuit of cost savings.  An ad hoc task force was appointed to explore the matter.  The committee issued its report in June 2011, concluding that there likely are cost savings to be achieved by reorganization and that multiple proposals for reorganization should be considered in a process conforming to the University's Academic Reorganization Policy. Clearly, any reorganization would be significantly more complicated to implement if all dean positions were filled.  Further, it seems clear that there are ethical issues with recruiting and hiring a dean if we are in the process of consolidating the colleges and possibly making that dean redundant.

Filling said that one of the things we’ve seen last year and this year is that discussion has revolved around undoing the previous reorganizing of the colleges. A committee made recommendations to do just that, and the Provost has asked us to reorganize.

De Vries thinks that we could lose most of the potential cost savings a reorganization would bring about if we hire new deans before reorganizing.

Peterson thinks that if we do hire people, then it can be hard to eliminate those positions. She thinks this resolution makes a lot of sense, especially the last sentence. We do have qualified and talented people acting as interim deans.

Tan wants to echo Peterson’s remarks about interim deans. We have talent on campus to act in the interim. Also, new deans tend to come at a higher cost than the previous deans or on-campus interim deans.

Bolton doesn’t understand why this is necessary. The administration is aware of the reorganization and are also aware of the budget issues involved.
Regalado noted that one thing to consider is not just the problems that prospective deans face, but also the time involvement of the faculty. It is a lot of time and effort to do this reorganization if when all is said and done our investigation is going to be moot. There have been many incidents over the last few years (winter term for example) where faculty have spent considerable time studying issues only to be ignored. He supports this resolution as faculty don’t  have time to waste, and we can be more productive with our time. 

Garcia said that this is not something new and it was raised in UBAC 2 years ago.  At that time there were discussions of new deans.  He believes that this motion is absolutely necessary.  It  is unfortunate that this has to come from the Senate when it should come from UBAC because UBAC is trying to find ways to save money.

McGhee supports the intent of this resolution. There might be justification for bringing in a dean in select situations, but to bring a dean into a college where they are discussing doing away with that college doesn’t make sense.  

Provost Strong read from the September 12th memo he sent Speaker Stone as follows: 
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MEM M
DATE: September 12,2011
o Dr. Koni Stone:

Speaker of the Faculty -
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FROM: Or.JamesT. Strong.

Provost and Vice PresidentYor Academic Affars
SUBJECT:  Possible College Reorganization and Dean Searches

Two o three times last week, once in a meeting with the CHSS Chairs’ Committee, | was asked about the impact
of searching for new deans in the Colleges of Natural Sciences, Human and Health Sciences, and Humanities and
SocialSciences. | was asked if it would be unethical to bring in @ new dean and then eliminate or substantially
reduce the college he or she was recruited to. | agreed that it would be unethical and | would not permit this to
occur. At least one person suggested that the University should wait unti the issue of reorganizing colleges was
settled before we recruit new deans and therefore put the current recruitment of deans on hold. I esponded
that | did not think it was advisable to put the current recruitment of deans on hold for the three colleges cited
above and that these recruitments would progress. My position i that these deanships need o be filled to
provide leadership to these colleges, and to postpone the searches based on possible future changes to the
college organizational structures would be unwise. None of the proposed scenarios by the Ad Hoc Committee on
College Reorganization chaired by Dr. lan Littlewood suggested disbanding the College of Natural Sciences. |
stated to the CHSS Executive Committee that | did not foresee any substantial changes to this college that would
reduce it in size. That is my position on the College of Human and Health Sciences as well. | was asked if this
does not limit the second Ad Hoc Committee on Reorganization's options. My response to that question i that |
am communicating my position and the second Ad Hoc Committee should consider that position. If budget cuts
become severe or other events transpire, such as a failed dean search, my position might change. | am
committed to the success of these three dean searches. | willlso let dean candidates know that a process|s.
ongoing to evaluate the organizational structure of the colleges on campus.

« Provost's Advisory Cou
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If the Senate or another committee can convince him that his position is unwarranted then he will reconsider.

Khodabandeh noted that there are some colleges that wouldn’t be affected, so he agrees with McGhee. He asked if the new committee is an ad-hoc committee or was the old committee an ad-hoc.

De Vries stated that both are ad-hoc committees.

Provost Strong noted that the charge of first committee was as follows: 

1. Were there budgets reasons to look at reorganization?

2. If yes, they could suggest some alternative organization structures.

Khodabandeh said that the first ad-hoc committee also considered the educational effect.

Sarraille asked if the second committee is able to look at other scenarios as well.  Speaker Stone said no, that the next ad-hoc committee can only look at the proposed plans. That’s not to say that another group can’t come up with another plan.

Eudey noted that when we did the reorganization to get to 6 colleges she was one of the people on that committee. Although they were charged with evaluating a particular framework for the college reorganization,  within the framework there was the opportunity to consider where to move some of the programs.  For example, the Liberal Studies and Economics departments. There were larger “set in stone” areas and smaller areas where there was wiggle room which could matter, for example for retreat rights for Deans are affected by the departments that make up a particular college. One of the reasons there is concern about going forward with the Deans searches is that certain scenarios could affect these retreat rights in terms of programmatic changes.

AVP Espinoza said that the discussion of reorganization has been going on for a while and it makes sense to have leadership in those colleges in the interim.

Filling said that we are an organization in flux, and there is often a lot of resistance to change.  If we are changing for good reasons, which he thinks we are, then we should avoid resistance to change. Not filling a dean position could be a good way to change this. 

Bolton expressed concern with the pace at which committees and the Senate run. An examination of the reorganization could take a substantial amount of time.

De Vries believes that the 2nd ad hoc committee is limited to 8 weeks.

Bolton is still concerned with the time it might take to absorb a large budget cut through reorganization.

Khodabandeh noted that the recommendation from the first committee was looking at  long term financial results for Stanislaus and the second committee would have a well-defined role.

The Provost noted that the third CNS candidate is coming and if we implemented this policy it would stop that search, which is well underway. 

M. Mayer said that they needed a dean who understands the current college system, as they went through a large turmoil with the previous reorganization which was made easier by a dean who had experience at this University.

Regalado feels it is inappropriate to recruit for a college that might not be there.

McGhee stated that speed should not be the defining factor. A PT board can move quickly, but it's small. An aircraft carrier takes a long time to turn and needs to turn carefully so as not to hit a reef. We need to act carefully as there are legal requirements so we may not be able to react quickly.

Eudey noted that one of the things she liked about our reorganization process is that we were given the opportunity to consider all options proposed by the President, and we had time for consultation and open forums. We had no Dean of ALS and the President put that search on hold until after the process was completed. We also had internal interim deans who could guide the transition so that we could recruit when the new structure was in place. This allowed a lot of fluidity to the process and didn’t force any outcomes. For two years, members of the campus community have told UBAC that the campus should consider reorganization of the colleges as a means to save money if it could maintain academic integrity.  She is really concerned that through the UBAC meetings there were recommendations made that resulted in a reorganization committee. That reorganization committee that included faculty, staff, students and administrators did a lot of work during the academic year and into the summer and came up with a recommendation that will create a process.  Many of us attended the open forums and provided feedback to committee members that informed their recommendation.  The committee recommendation indicated the benefit to considering several scenarios, and should have set in motion the development of a new committee to explore the options.  If we fill the dean positions before the process is completed, many of the options are no longer viable and the work of two committees is undermined.  She finds it disingenuous to make people work on a committee whose options would be seriously curtailed by the searches the administration are doing.

Lindsay noted that two of the three change options by the first ad-hoc committee would eliminate CHHS. Does it make sense to consider going ahead with that search?
8.
Action Item/Second Reading

a.
14/AS/11/SEC – Resolution on President Searches (Sense of Senate)

O’Brien noted that people made comments that are included in the minutes and the resolution stands as is. He did not make changes because he did not receive specific feedback.  The following is the resolution:

14/AS/11/SEC Resolution on President Searches

(Sense of the Senate) 

Resolved:        That the Academic Senate, California State University, Stanislaus urges the Board of Trustees [BoT] to continue the past presidential search policy and current practice of having on-campus interviews for finalists as a part of the selection process, and be it further,

Resolved: 
That this resolution be distributed to Chancellor Reed, the Board of Trustees via Chair

Carter and to Academic Senate, California State University Chair Postma.

Rationale: 
The Board of Trustees is currently considering changes to extant policy on presidential compensation and hiring policies.  Historically presidential candidates have visited the campus they were candidates at and held targeted meetings with administrators, faculty and staff and also held open forums for the campus community.  The loss of campus visits ensconced in proposed policy changes would greatly diminish the role of the campus community in the presidential search process and would rob candidates of the ability to meet all members of the campus community, including administrators, faculty, staff, students and community members.  Campus presidents are presented with a wide variety of difficult challenges, and clearly we should take advantage of any opportunity to allow those presidents to build support in their respective communities.
Khodabandeh said that the ASI supports this resolution on the grounds that students agree that we need to meet the president who will serve on our campus. ASI is writing a resolution as well.
O’Brien noted that Long beach, Dominguez Hills, and San Francisco have also passed resolutions.

Nagel said that he would love to see the ASI resolution.

Khodabandeh  said that when the ASI resolution is passed he will share it with the Senate. 

Resolution carries 44 for, 2 against, 0 abstain.

9.
Open Forum

Regalado made an inquiry regarding the resolution opposing the waiver of the American Institution requirement which has been railroaded through. Does anyone know the status of this from the state-wide CSU Senate?

O’Brien noted that he and Filling are going to Long Beach tomorrow to see what they will present. He heard that they are bringing something forward, but hasn’t seen it. It’s on the agenda for SWAS, but he has not seen if it’s a resolution or a discussion.

Regalado noted that at our last Senate meeting the Provost indicated that he wanted to respond or reiterate his take on shared governance. Regalado is curious when we will see the position the Provost will take on this and secondly he is curious why it is still an issue. Mark Thompson reiterates this every year, so he wonders why this is an ongoing issue that needs to be revisited again.

Provost Strong thinks that shared governance is complex and he would like to share his comments. Speaker Stone asked if it would be at the next meeting. Provost Strong thinks he would like to share it in writing.  He thinks it is important.  There are some books and he thinks he bought extra copies of the book which has scholarly views and has some conflicting views on scholarly governance, so obviously different folks have different views on this.  He has not had an opportunity to complete his work, and when he does it will be shared with the Senate. 
Filling would encourage Provost Strong to visit our reading group. In particular, he recommends the books Managed Professionals by Gary Rhoades,  How Universities Work by Mark Bousquet, Academic Repression by Peter McLaren, and Academic Capitalism & the New Economy by Sheila Slaughter & Gary Rhoades.

Provost Strong noted that the name of the book he referred to by William G. Tierney is titled “Competing Conceptions of Academic Governance: Negotiating the Perfect Storm” by Johns Hopkins University Press.  He will be happy to participate in the book club.

Regalado noted that one of the concerns he has is that we sometimes have last second materials and he cannot print them out when he’s in class. Speaker Stone said that we will provide copies of all last second materials.

Regarding program discontinuance, President Shirvani commented that this is not only a budget issue, but is

certainly an academic issue as well. It is a very complex topic that requires study and discussion by faculty

and administration. For example, we may have very few philosophy majors in the university, but we cannot

have a university without a philosophy department. We have to always look at the intellectual integrity of

our university and operate within that context. So, this is not a UBAC issue and faculty clearly need to have

major input. Therefore, he suggests that the Senate and Provost Strong collaboratively form an ad hoc

committee composed of faculty and administration to study and develop a set of criteria to review particular

programs for discontinuance and suspension. Once the committee makes their recommendations to the

faculty senate, and once UEPC and the faculty senate has approved it, it would then go to UEPC to apply

those criteria to various programs and take it through established senate policies. Again, he fully supports a

great deal of faculty input in developing stringent criteria, in a very open and collegial process.

10.
Adjournment


3:40pm
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